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Dear Families, 

We are thrilled about our upcoming school year! Our Backpack Night was a huge hit, thanks 

to your support and attendance. We hope you enjoyed it as much as we did. Our first day of 

school was a big success too. Thank you to Mrs. Beaudry for making the beautiful balloon 

arch! What a treat from our SCC. 

Thank you for your attendance at our Back-to-School Breakfast, known around the 

community as David’s Breakfast. We enjoyed hosting you! We are pleased to share that the 

Men’s Briercrest Volleyball team helped us out again this year with cooking and cleanup 

duties. We sure appreciate their support and the contributions made by giving a helping 

hand. Hosting this breakfast is a big job and the help of the team makes such a difference. 

Thank you! 

The staff at CES are looking forward to a wonderful school year filled with meaningful 

learning opportunities. We have worked hard to plan fun events, engaging lessons, a variety 

of extra-curricular activities, as well as ways for families to stay connected to the classroom 

and school community. Please feel free to reach out to any one of us at the school if you 

have any questions or want to get involved. 

https://schools.prairiesouth.ca/caronportelem/


 
 
 
 
 
 

We have a few new staff we’d like to welcome. Mrs. Leister is our Grade 2/3 teacher; Mrs. 

Rauscher is back with us as Student Support Teacher and Ms. Schmidt is our Grade 4/5 

teacher. Welcome, teachers! Also, Mrs. Connolly and Mrs. Sauer are our new educational 

assistants, who will be working with several students throughout the year. Welcome!  We 

also have three interns with us until December. Ms. Legault is with the Grade 8s, Ms. 

Wakeford is with Grade 6/7s, and Mrs. Doell is with Grade 3/4s. We are happy you’re here, 

interns! 

We are shifting our communication with families this year. Moving forward, most of our 

communication to families will be through our school website. The link is found at the top of 

this newsletter. The monthly calendar on the website will be updated regularly to include all 

extra-curricular activity dates, upcoming special events, and other school-related activities 

we want you to be aware of. Also, our school has started a new Facebook page that we 

encourage you to follow. Please see the information on the next page. We look forward to 

sharing pictures, highlights, events, and more on our website and on Facebook! Further, at 

the beginning of each month we will be sending out a newsletter sharing valuable 

information, highlights from the month, and things to look forward to.  

A few highlights about our school: 

· SLC (School Leadership Counsel) used the proceeds from all the hot lunches and popcorn 

sales last year to purchase new soccer nets for the playground. This purchase was possible 

due to your support of our hot lunches and popcorn sales, so thank you! 

· Our school has new telephones in every classroom. Thank you PSSD for the purchase and 

installation of the telephones! 

· We have 40 new Chromebooks for students to use in classrooms. 

· We have purchased new Cross-Country jerseys for students to wear at meets. 

· We have 192 students currently enrolled. Wow! 

We have so many wonderful things happening in our school. 

Thank you again for your continued partnership in learning. We 

look forward to another fantastic school year! 

Sincerely, 

Mrs. Neufeld  

 



 
 
 
 
 
 

LUNCH EXPECTATIONS: 

Caronport Elementary School continues to offer lunch supervision for our students who require it. 

Our lunch program is intended to support families who have the following circumstances: 

· Students who do not live within walking distance from the school such as bus students. 

· Students who are too young to be home at lunch on their own. 

We do encourage students to leave for lunch, if possible, as lunch time is a great opportunity to 

recharge and get ready for the afternoon of learning and fun. If your child(ren) need to stay for 

lunch beyond the above circumstances, please let you child’s homeroom teacher know.  

We appreciate your support by reminding your child(ren) that staying at school for lunch is a 

privilege that carries with it the responsibility to adhere to our school’s lunch expectations. All 

students who stay for lunch are expected to remain at school throughout the lunch period. If your 

child has your permission to leave the school premises, please advise your child’s teacher in 

advance. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Join our new 
CES Facebook 

Group! 
Open the camera on your 

phone and hold it over the 
QR code to the right. Click 

on the link in the pop-up 
that appears once the app 
detects the QR Code. This 

will take you directly to our 
Facebook Group.  

Click ‘Join’. 
It's that easy! 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 

Student 
Violent Threat/ 

Risk Assessment 

Fair Notice: 
 

Advance Notice for Prairie South’s Protocol for Assessing Threat 
 

All parents/guardians are encouraged to read through this 

Fair Notice Brochure. 

 

 

 

 
A reminder that we should have the form below on file for all students Grade 4 and up. 
It is our Responsible Use Policy regarding Technology Use in our school.  If we do not 

have one for your child Mrs. Eby will contact you.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

file:///C:/Users/eby.carol/Desktop/For%20Weekly%20Memo%2023-24/Student%20Violent%20Threat%20Risk%20Assessment%20-%20Fair%20Notice%20Brochure.pdf


 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

We’re so glad the students are back! 
  


